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The purpose of this report isto seek the Boards support to change the boundaries of the
St Albans Residents Association.

The St Albans Residents Association has advised as follows:

"When the & Albans Residents Association redefined itself in 1996, the boundaries
chosen at the time were to accommodate the wishes of some residents in Winters Road.
The Residents Association has felt for some time that these boundaries have been too
wide.

We are delighted to hear that a new residents groups has started up in the Redwood
area which includes Winters Road in their boundaries.

After a discussion at our last meeting, we would like to give the Council formal notice
of reducing our boundariesin line with the circulation of STANN - whichis:

Innes Road in the north
Hills Road in the East
Bealey Avenue in the south
Soringfield Road in the west

In practice these have been the boundaries for a while. Could you please advise us as
to what our responsibilities are (if any) regarding the notification of the public.”

It should be noted that the inclusion of Winters Road in the Redwood Residents
Association isjust the area within the Papanui Ward, between Queen Elizabeth Il Drive
and Cranford Street.

It would be appropriate to form a new residents group, however this would not be
possible now until February of next year, due to other programmed work. In the
meantime, if the Board agrees to the boundary changes, notification could be given
through STANN, and interest sought from within the area removed from SARA.

Recommendation:  That interest be sought to the formation of a new residents group
within the area from Innes Road to Queen Elizabeth Il Drive and
Cranford Street, including the areas not covered by other residents
groups.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation:  That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.



